Careers service demands – proposals for their ‘ethical’ stuff

Establish an ethical policy decision

· Print and provide online an ethical policy document making clear the position of the Careers Service and the University regarding recruitment events. This document must explain the reasoning behind the policy. This policy should consider policy in other university bodies. This is particularly pertinent given the university’s decision not to invest in tobacco.

Improve scrutiny

· Whilst supporting the existence of the ‘Corporate Critic’ resource, we feel that the use of this resource should be promoted further, particularly to any students expressing interest in the companies included.

· We are concerned at the emphasis in the national careers service literature on Corporate social responsibility which has led to the use of companies such as Rolls Royce, British American Tobacco, Imperial Tobacco and Total being given as examples of ethical companies. A detailed ethical analysis must look beyond Corporate social responsibility, which is by its nature selective and often does not include key ethical concerns. Some companies held up by the Careers Service as ethical even contradict the university’s own policy which considers investment in tobacco companies to be unethical (Tabacco companies).

Demand full disclosure

· At present a number of employers have been unwilling to discuss  students’ ethical concerns at careers fairs. This has been particularly obvious with companies such as BAE who have been unwilling to engage with students with issues surrounding corruption and arms sales. Employers should be expected to answer students’ questions regarding the company and this should be a conditionality of participating in recruitment events. This can be easily tested by careers service student employees and campaigning organisations.

· A method that might improve information distribution would be to allow campaigners into the fair to give out factual information about unethical companies, alternatively companies could be made to distribute leaflets with their own positive literature that gives factual information about the ethical concerns about that company.

Exclusion

· It is a misrepresentation of recruitment events to argue that their make-up is a result of free speech. Attendance is solely based upon a company’s ability to pay rather than its credentials as a good employer. This leads to a lack of more ethical but more corporate driven companies at careers fairs. When organising recruitment events, students’ interests should be prioritised; they should be presented with the best companies, not the largest. A prioritisation of those companies willing to pay to attend, and their portrayal in a positive light, makes careers events about promotion and advertising for the companies involved rather than providing full and fair information that would help students make their decisions. While this situation remains, it is unfair for companies with questionable ethics to come as students are not presented with the full information about them. Even if these companies continue to come, the careers service shouldn’t be involved in further advertising them.

Transparency of sponsorship and prices paid to come

· The Careers Service should publish full accounts of money received from companies to ensure that any conflicts of interest or ethical questions can be scrutinised.

